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 Progress con�nues with the remodel of Sta�on #3.  If you have driven by this loca�on, you have 
seen many changes to the layout of the current footprint.  Interior walls are up, the footers pore for the 
North expansion, and the new driveway has been cut in.  We hope you are as excited about this progress 
as we are and look forward to the results.   

 We would like to congratulate Aaron Lay on the recent promo�on to Captain.  Cpt. Lay has been 
with the district since 2009.  He has excelled as a firefighter and has filled the role of Engineer for the 
past several years.  Cpt. Lay will serve as a first-line supervisor in charge of an apparatus, crew, and 
sta�on.  He will also fill the role of a Step-up Batalion Chief officer when required.  We are extremely 
proud of Aaron’s hard work and dedica�on.   

 

 We have been expanding our Swi� Water Rescue capabili�es over the past several years.  This 
month crews assembled a new rescue boat.  This boat will expand the team’s ability to intervene when 
shore crews are unable to affect the rescue.  Crews, along with the assistance of Core Rescue members 
assembled the boat and trailer.  Crews will spend the next several months conduc�ng extensive training 
to prepare for its use.  Each year Swi� Water Rescue team members conduct several hours of con�nued 
training to stay ready for a rescue.  
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 Crews par�cipate in the annual Na�onal Day of Prayer.  What an amazing event that is held 
annually for all to par�cipate.  If you are interested in atending, the date has been set for May 2, 2024, 
at the Ozark Community Center.  We would love to see you there!  

 

 As always, we encourage everyone to be fire safe.   This month it is important that we discuss 
grilling safety.  This �me of year, the grills come out, and the beau�ful weather allows for outdoor 
grilling.  Remember to ensure your gas grill is turned off at the grill and the fuel container when the grill 
is not in use.  If using charcoal or wood-fired grills remember that these embers can last for several hours 
a�er the flames have subsided.  Store your grill away from flammable materials and it is preferred that 
grills are not le� on wood decks.  

Call the Ozark Fire Protec�on District (417) 581-4436 to schedule a crew visit or visit our district 
webpage for a smoke detector applica�on.  Please submit Smoke detector applica�ons to 
info@ozarkfire.org. 

www.Ozarkfire.org 
Respectfully; 

Aaron S. Heaton 
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aheaton@ozarkfire.org 

Ozark Fire Protection District 

Station: (417) 581-4436 

Fax: (417) 581-4496 

mailto:info@ozarkfire.org
http://www.ozarkfire.org/
mailto:aheaton@ozarkfire.org
http://www.ozarkfire.org/


Press Release 

 

 

 

http://www.ozarkfire.org/

